
 

 
 
 
 
 

Date: August 28, 2023 
 
 
To: The Honorable Chair and Members   From: Jan Lesher 
 Pima County Board of Supervisors    County Administrator 
 
 
Re: Additional Information for the September 5, 2023 Board of Supervisors Meeting -

Recorder Receiving State Funds per House Bill 2862 for Voter Registration Rolls 
 
During the Arizona House of Representatives Fifty-fifth Legislative Session, House Bill 2862 
adopted a budget for fiscal year 2023 that contained general appropriations impacting fiscal 
year 2023/24. On June 28, 2022 Governor Ducey signed and approved HB 2862. In the 
allocations, the sum of $6,000,000 is appropriated from the state general fund in fiscal year 
2023-2024 to the state treasurer's office for distribution to county recorders offices in 
counties with populations of more than two hundred thousand according to the 2020 United 
States decennial census. The Pima County Recorder will receive $950,000 in funding over 
the next four quarters for FY2023/24 from the State Treasurer’s Office.  
 
I am requesting that the Board approve the use of budget authority from contingency, allowing 
the Recorder to expend these funds to review the accuracy of the voter registration rolls as 
outlined in HB 2862. 
 
JKL/je 
 
 
c: Carmine DeBonis, Jr., Deputy County Administrator 
 Francisco García, MD, MPH, Deputy County Administrator & Chief Medical Officer 

Steve Holmes, Deputy County Administrator 
Ellen Moulton, Director, Finance and Risk Management 

  

https://www.azleg.gov/legtext/55leg/2R/laws/0313.htm
https://www.azleg.gov/govlettr/55leg/2r/hb2862%20line-item%20veto.pdf

